
PAC 14 Board Meeting Minutes
March 11, 2015 – GIS Building
Members in attendance:  Michael Scott, Faye Wilson, George Whitehead, Darrel Newton, Kimberly Clark-Shaw, Sandy Pierson, and Shanie Shields were in attendance. Rose MacGregor participated via telephone. Angie Jones joined after meeting was called to order. Creig Twilley and Kelly Griffith attended representing PAC14.
Welcome and Call to Order:  Mr. Michael Scott 
Executive Director’s Report:  Mr. Creig Twilley

Discussion:  

1. Monthly Report – Numbers were normal from previous months. Lower numbers due to weather, but not a significant decrease.
Secretary’s Report: January meeting – Quorum was not met during January meeting. Notes presented.
Discussion:  Notes do not need approval.
Action Taken: N/A
Treasurer Report:  George Whitehead 
Agenda Item:   Review of Year-to-date and February Financials.
Discussion:  Finances are in good standing with income over expenses, ending in surplus of $7,205.37. County funds have been given in full; one city payment has been made since the end of February. 
Action Taken: Unanimous Approval of financial reports.
Finance Committee Report: 
Agenda Items:  IRA Proposal
Discussions:  Summarized in letter that was sent via e-mail. A simple IRA will be set up for each employee of PAC 14, which means there would be a dollar for dollar match of employee salary deferrals, up to 3% of participant’s  compensation. The total match if all employees make at least a 3% deferral would be $4,516.05. There are no annual or set-up fees when subscribed to a paperless delivery.
Action Taken: Unanimous approval
Old Business:

1. Change of Audit – Letters have been sent to the city and the county regarding the audit process. In result of approval, the by-laws will be changed so PAC 14 will not have to be audited hereafter. Maximum revenue not met to require audit, which is a cost of $4,500 that is unnecessary and will save money.
2. CFES Update – Check was given to CFES from PAC 14 to meet the $10,000 goal mark. The total in the CFES fund as of 03/10/2015 was $11,544.89. Finance Committee will meet to review endowment statements once received. 
New Business:  
1. Discussions: 
a. Health Benefits – will be discussed at a later meeting, after IRA is completed.
b. Go Fund Me Campaign – Rose will send out information for campaign.
c. Confirm next meeting – May 13th is set as the next meeting date. Follow up email will be sent out to confirm and make changes if necessary. 
Handouts provided via e-mail: Meeting Agenda, Financials, IRA proposal, Data Doc.

